Testimony in favor of Senate Bill 208

Federal and State Committee

Again Chair and committee members, I am so very thankful you are working to address the concerns of citizens across the state on election integrity. I have personally met individuals who had been hired to cheat on elections and last year I went to Austin, Texas to a meeting of citizens, attorneys, and legislators who had investigated claims and began working on solving the problem of election tampering across the state of Texas. They made a difference and as a result prosecutions have occurred.

Drop boxes have been a major concern across the state. In Emporia, we have a drop box just outside the courthouse and then another one not 2 blocks away. It seems superfluous and unlikely both can be monitored at the same time. I support elimination of drop boxes at every opportunity. This is not about right to vote. This is about making sure the vote is legal.

Sincerely,

Peggy Mast

Emporia, Kansas